
NAFFERTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the meeting held in Nafferton School, Westgate, Nafferton on Wednesday 
11th July 2012 at 7.30 p.m. 

 
Present Councillors Mrs. M. Buckton, Mrs. J. Calvert, Mr. A. Fassnidge,  
Dr. M. Jackson, Mr. A. Oliver, Mr. G. Ormerod, Mrs. B. Pickering,  
Mr. R. Richardson, Mr. J. Rudd, Mr. N. Smith, Mrs. F. Trewartha 
 
4 Members of the public 
 
T22 Apologies for absence received from Mr. I. Kitching 
 
Dr. M. Jackson proposed that planning applications 12/02427/PLF and 12/02937/PLF 
should be considered – seconded Mrs. F. Trewartha 
 
T23 Declarations of Personal or Prejudicial Interest 
 
T24 The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated were agreed and signed 
 
Proposed Mr. J. Rudd – seconded Mr. A. Fassnidge 
 
T25  Matters arising 
 
ERYC have been around the village and marked potholes for repairs 
 
T26  Planning 
 
12/02144/PLF – Erection of detached dwelling and 2 pairs of semi-detached 
dwellings at buildings to the south of 19B Howe Lane, Nafferton – we recommend 
that the application should be approved subject to adequate drainage  
12/02427/PLF – Erection of replacement farm storage building  – Wold Farm, 
Scarborough Road, Nafferton – we have no observations to make upon this 
application 
12/02937/PLF – Erection of conservatory to rear – 5 Walnut Grove, Nafferton – we 
have no observations to make on this application 
 
T27  Correspondence 
 
e-mail: Jon Trail – The Mere – discussed 
Mrs. J. Calvert – Resignation from the Parish Council – Dr. Jackson thanked  
Mrs. Calvert for her time as a Parish Councillor – Clerk to inform ERYC and 
advertise for a new Parish Councillor 
 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
 
Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund – discussed 
East Riding Parish News – circulated 
Parish Council Cluster Meeting – Mrs. B. Pickering and Mr. G. Ormerod to attend 
e-mail: J. Owen – The Waterwheel, The Maltings – discussed 



 
 
 
Planning decision: 
 
DC/12/01825 – Erection of single storey extension to entrance/ reception area and 
single storey extension to dining room – Nafferton Primary School – granted 
 
T28 Committee Reports 
 
Village Hall – No report – The Village Show will be going ahead 
Feoffee – Thanks for the refund reference the refurbishment of the War Memorial – 
applications invited for bursaries – funding had been made available for a Junior 
Football Club at the Recreation Ground 
Jefferson Hodgson – No meeting 
Playground – All ok 
Allotments - A meeting had been held of prospective tenants for the allotments – 
minutes of the meetings to be circulated to Parish Councillors – Allotments sub-
committee from the Parish Council Dr. M. Jackson and Mr. R. Richardson 
Mr. J. Rudd proposed that Allotments should only go ahead when all the legal 
documentation had been completed – seconded Mr. A. Fassnidge – All in favour 
Web – Mrs. F. Trewartha to prepare a presentation of the Web Site for the September 
Parish Council Meeting 
Minutes of the Nafferton Web Site team meeting 26.6.12 
 
T29  The Queens Diamond Jubilee 
 
Mrs. B. Pickering presented the results of  the Jubilee Day in Nafferton in June  
 
Mrs. Pickering proposed that the noticeboard at The Mere should be refurbished – 
seconded Mr. J. Rudd 
 
T30  Parish Councillor Co-option 
 
Mr. G. Lavis had applied to become a Parish Councillor – Mr. A. Fassnidge proposed 
that Mr. Lavis should be invited to join the Parish Council – seconded  
Mrs. F. Trewartha – All in favour 
 
T31  Localism Bill/Code of Conduct 
 
Dr. M. Jackson proposed that the Code of Conduct as adopted by East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council on 4 April 2012 be adopted to take effect from 1 July 2012 subject 
to review following the receipt of further information from the Monitoring 
Officer/ERYC in relation to pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest – seconded Mrs. F. 
Trewartha – All in favour 
 
Forms were available for the Parish Councillors to complete 
 
 
 



T32  Village Maintenance 
 
Mr. A. Fassnidge to repaint the dog signs on the pavements 
Mr. G. Lavis has agreed to be the Flag Officer  
 
T33 Accounts 
 
Mr. A. Oliver told the meeting the application for the Severe Weather Grant had been 
submitted to ERYC 
 
On 23.4.12 the Parish Council received a donation of £1000.00  for the maintenance 
of The Mere. 
 
13.6.12  1060 H. Kitching – Repairs to vehicle radiator £510.00 
26.6.12  1061 BATA – Sign £26.88 
11.7.12  1062 Pay roll £10.00 
              1063 S. Kirkwood – Village Maintenance £625.00 
              1064 PMH Services – fuel £166.11 
              1065 M. A. Tyler – Salary/expenses £776.00 
              1066 HMRC £221.47 
              1067 Agronomy Supplies £21.60 
 
Letters of thanks for refunds reference the War Memorial refurbishment: 
 
Jefferson Hodgson Trust 
Nafferton Millennium Committee 
War Memorial Trust 
 
Mrs. F. Trewartha proposed that the minutes of the private sessions should be 
circulated to Parish Councillors – All in favour 
 
Dr. M. Jackson proposed that there should not be a Parish Council Meeting in August 
–seconded Mr. G. Ormerod 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m. 
 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 


